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Little Villagers Management Committee Meeting
Monthly Meeting Minutes

13th November 2014
Present:
Drew McLellan; Nikki Thom; Lynda Peel; Sharon Wilkinson; Anita Bainbridge; Elaine Mackie; Jane Yates; Rona Broom
Apologies:

Elaine Mackie; Diane Robertson
Welcome

Drew welcomed all to meeting and thanked everyone for coming
Chair’s Update
Minutes and Action Points from the previous meeting were discussed

· Sharon is continuing to gather information on NEST for auto enrolment

Appropriate actions carried forward and minutes signed off.
Drew asked Nikki for an update on the behaviour issues of some children since our last meeting. Nikki advised that after speaking with the children they have now calmed down and are not so disruptive. Drew mentioned that he has located the children’s handbook which includes information on standards of behaviour that we require children to meet. We may, in future, give the children the handbook each year but will discuss this at a later date.
The pulse surveys were briefly discussed and overall they were positive with the majority of parents and children happy with the club. There were a few negative points concerning children’s snack and also the lack of things for the older children to do. Sharon will update the action plan accordingly and this will be discussed further at our next meeting. 

Treasurer’s update
Jane stated that the accountant had completed our accounts for tax year 2013/2014 and we made a loss of circa £13000 (after tax refund). As a result there will be no pay rise for the staff. Additionally the club needs to look at the fees we charge to ensure that this amount of loss does not happen again. Sharon has compiled information which details the areas where we make significant losses each year. The primary areas that need immediate focus are Friday afternoons and Easter / October holiday clubs.
Some ideas gathered were 

· Split a Friday afternoon in two, one session being 12.15 – 1500 and 12.15 – 1745. This will enable us to alter staff ratios accordingly and charge the appropriate fees dependant on how long the children remain at the club

· Increase fees minimally across the board but with a more substantial increase for Friday afternoons and holiday club to ensure we are covering costs.

· Advertise our holiday club in Livingston Direct and open up the club to children from other schools in the area.

· Ensure parents are aware that we will increase fees on an annual basis in future years. This will help parents prepare for a small raise each year and also allow the club to cover the increasing costs of uniform, room hire, food (for snack) etc.
The accountant also made us aware that we are not meeting our charity reserve at the moment and urgent action is required to ensure that the money is recouped and maintained for the future
With regards to the invoicing the only outstanding invoice is for a long standing account. This person is not making any further payments and therefore Drew will now lodge court papers to retrieve these monies.










AP: DM
Coordinator’s Update
No update was provided at this meeting
HR Update
Sharon has been looking into the automatic enrolment for pension’s information at the NEST website. NEST is free to use and is compatible with our current payroll software. There are several formats which can be set up and utilised but initial thoughts were that the standard option would be best for Little Villagers. Sharon will write up some basic information and send to all committee members. We will then discuss the various options at the next meeting. Sharon to also see if NEST provide an independent pension adviser who can come in and talk to staff to ensure they understand the significance of this provision.











AP: SW – ONGOING
AOCB
There was no other business to discuss.
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